
 
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
September 28, 2015 

 
Selectmen in attendance:  Ben Thompson, Paul Nadeau, Royce Heath 

 
 
4:00 pm – Open Meeting: 

- Tom Torno informed the Selectmen that paving on Upper Cross would begin. 
- Tom submitted PO’s for moving winter sand into the shed by STS. 

 
4:10 pm:   

- Sue Collins came in regarding abatements, assessments and updated Board on MMA insurance. 
 
4:15 pm:   

- Mandy Grenier and Christine Torno came in to review needs as Christine exits. 
- Appointments for BMV, Point and Pay, CVR, Registrar of Voters are required. 
- The Selectmen discussed having Mandy fill these positions. 
- Mandy requested posting the full time Deputy Clerk opening as soon as possible. 

 
4:30 pm: 

- Mandy Grenier came in to discuss the need to train election workers.  Plan 10/27/15 at 5:00 pm. 
 
5:15 pm: 

- Carol Griffith met with the Board in regard to her assessment. 
- The Board to meet at 8:00 am to review the property. 

 
5:35 pm: 

- Gary Getchel and Mandy Grenier – proposed referendum 5 for the ballot by the Planning Board. 
- Suggested keeping the following referendums:  1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16.  

Suggested losing the following referendums:  2 and 11 
 
6:35 pm – Executive Session: 

- Chairman Thompson made a motion to go into Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 
405(6)(A) 

- Selectmen came out of Executive Session at 6:45 pm. 
- No decision made. 

 
6:45 pm: 

- Motion to appoint Mandy Grenier to BMV Agent, Point & Pay Administrator, Registrar of Voters, 
effective immediately. 

 
7:00 pm: 

- Motion to adjourn made by Selectman Nadeau; seconded by Selectman Thompson, all in favor. 
 

 
 
 
 


